STAFFORD SOCCER CLUB

MONTHLY MEETING

MARCH 25, 2010
Location:  Stafford Intermediate School Library
Time:  8:30 PM

Attendance:  Members of Board Present & Coaches per sign-in sheet on record

Call to Order by Jon Camp, Pres.

Recreation Report
· The hope was to distribute the rosters to coaches tonight but due to a computer glitch, they could not be printed properly so instead all coaches will receive the following by Email:
· Team Roster
· Game Schedule
· Field Layout
· Code of Conduct (to be returned before uniforms handed out)
· Kidsafe form (also to be returned by all coaches before uniforms handed out)
· All teams are now scheduled for practice (65 teams) and there are a few open fields but Doc Cramer on Mon./Wed. early times are full due to clinic
· April 11 is opening day for Rec Saturday games; the Monday after Clinic will begin
· Recreation teams consist of about 13 players per team for 14 clinic teams; 4 boys and 4 girls superclinic teams; 6 co-ed Intermediate 1 Teams (8 girls/5 boys per team); 5 co-ed Intermediate 2 Teams (50/50 ratio girls to boys) and 25 Intramural players
Travel/Field Report Combined
· This weekend is opening day for Travel teams
· There are currently 357 travel players in SSC
· Training nights and practices are now set for all teams

· The town will try to line the fields on Wed/Thursdays but since money is short for recreation budget; the club may have to take on certain responsibilities
· Roger Budd stressed all coaches to keep an eye out for emails and check website (www.staffordsoccer.net) for field closings due to weather conditions so the fields at Doc Cramer will not be ripped up before the season ends 

· Coaches can move their practice to Ocean Acres or the Middle School if the fields are available (Middle School now also available Saturday 1 PM to 4 PM & Sundays 8 AM to 6 PM)

· Coaches are asked to please work together to make sure there is enough field space for all teams when certain fields must be closed or make-up games played
Referee Report
· Tracy Vitale reported 20 Club Refs took the certification course that was set-up
· She will try to put those that could not get a seat for the class on a rotation basis when needed – Tracy will also be the assignor for Ocean Rec games

· The club also has 3 refs with grade 8 (Travel certified)
· Will check with Roy to see if our club’s grade 8 refs can do carded games with one of our teams involved (Guy Lockwood mentioned a ref of a local town was suspended for 6 months by the State for doing so)
· Jon Camp stressed to all coaches to not abuse the refs.  It is contrary to the code of conduct and will not be tolerated by any coach.  These refs are young kids trying to do their best.  Any abuse will result in the dismissal of the coach.
Treasury Report
· Bruce Chiodi reported Income at $58,648 with total expenses so far of $21,063 leaving balance of $37,585
· He also has all Referee Fee Checks if a travel coach has not yet received it
· Cones, whistles have been purchased for clinic coaches and balls may also be purchased for coaches so they have the equipment necessary to train the children

Player Development
· Guy Lockwood said player development will begin again the week of April 19th on Friday Nights for possibly 3 groups (U5/U6)(U7/U8)&(U9/U10) – will send out flyer shortly
· This is a clinic style of training focusing on footwork
· He will email coaches and set up development class beginning with clinic coaches since it is the first time coaching for many of them (second week around April 11)

Miscellaneous
· The sponsor signs at Doc Cramer so far are up to $6000 in projected income
· Evan questioned pass back program for player equipment, etc. but so far the club does not have any plans; the club does appreciate the high school girls giving back their time to the club as coaches
· Evan Brosniak also made information available about the Jersey Shore Soccer Academy camp this summer available to boys and girls in grades 3 to 8

· There will also be an alumni game played at Southern Regional for an ex-Southern players and they are trying to compile a list of them now

· The club received tentative permission to renovate the old concession stand building – the next step is to provide a building plan to the building inspector

· The proposed fence around Field #1 was found to be unsafe by the town

Thank you all for attending!
*Please note due to time constraints, league information (MOSA, Jersey Coast, etc) and some other areas were not reported on, but any important information or changes will be emailed to all those who would be concerned.

